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Health & Wellbeing Board Meeting: 4 November 2020 
               

IMPACTS OF COVID-19 ON HEALTH AND WELLBEING IN STOCKPORT 
 

Report of the Service Director Strategy and Commissioning    
 

1. INTRODUCTION AND PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
1.1 The COVID-19 Global Pandemic has already had a significant impact on all our 

lives.  Although challenging, we have seen public services, communities and 
businesses come together to support each other and protect the most vulnerable. 
The One Stockport movement has emerged from this, celebrating the local 
response and action as a call of action to encourage people to support each other 
and their local businesses, communities, families and neighbours.   

 
1.2 Over the past 4 months, the One Stockport movement has gained momentum and 

a wide range of engagement has been undertaken. The attached report provides  
an overview of some of the work to date and next steps. The One Stockport 
brochure is included as appendix 1and outlines the draft vision and values.   The 
Brochure also introduces the Borough Plan which is one of the outcomes of the 
One Stockport movement.  
 

1.3 The Borough Plan is a strategic partnership document that outlines collective 
priorities for the borough. It is developed in partnership with public services, 
businesses and communities. Despite the current pressures, colleagues from 
across the borough had continued to state a strong commitment to the  
development of a new borough plan for Stockport. It feels more important than   
ever to set out our commitment to build back a stronger Stockport and an optimistic 
future.  

 
1.4 Therefore, the second part of the presentation outlines the timeline and activity to 

develop the borough plan. It also outlines some early findings from the  
engagement work and the development of the big Stockport picture a new data   
hub that will underpin the borough plan and as part of One Stockport it will provide 
data and intelligence that can be accessed by everyone.  

 
1.5 The report is included as an attached pdf file. The One Stockport brochure is also 

included as an appendix.  
 
2. CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
2.1 The health and Wellbeing board are asked to: 

 comment on the work so far and suggested next steps within the One 
Stockport movement.  

 comment on the draft vision and values that are set out on the One Stockport 
prospectus  

 discuss the development of the Borough plan and make recommendations 
on emerging priorities  

 
BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
There are none 



 
Anyone wishing to inspect the above background papers or requiring further information 
should contact Kathryn Rees on telephone number Tel: 07989208640  or alternatively 
email kathryn.rees@stockport.gov.uk 


